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Standing Committee of Officials (SCO) 
 

This communiqué highlights the key outcomes of the SCO meeting was held face to face and via 
TEAMS in Cairns on 21 May 2024. 
 
Outcomes of SCO meeting 
SCO noted the following: 

• update on the EESS database IT Platform project; 
• update on the SCO Equipment Working Group; 
• update on JASANZ Single Certification Scheme. 
• Update on Annual Activities Report 

 
SCO approved  the following: 

• the Annual Distribution Proposal for the 2024-25 financial year 
• grant funding relating to operating expenses and check testing program for the next 

financial year. 

Attendees / Apologies 
Attendees Apologies 

Donna Heelan Queensland – SCO Chair Saj Abdoolakhan Western Australia 

Brian Richardson Queensland - SCO Secretariat Adam Murdoch  Victoria 

Heidi Shand Queensland – SCO Secretariat -
Minutes   

Kylie Geary Queensland – SCO Secretariat 
– Minutes   

Rob Wicks Queensland   

Ian Burgwin Victoria   

Rob Faunt South Australia   

Sandeep Magan Western Australia   

Michael Mosslar Australian Capital Territory   

Elizabeth Verteouris New South Wales   

Glenn Toole New South Wales   

Robin Smith Northern Territory   

Peter Morfee New Zealand   

Mark Wogan New Zealand   

Henry Hodgson  Tasmania   

Fiona Everingham IT database project update   
  
 
Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be held on 21 August 2024. 
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